
 
October 15, 2021 
 
  
Mr. Mark Meurette 
3M Company 
144 Rosecrans Street 
Wausau, WI  54401 
 
 
 
 Subject: Proposed Interim Actions Approval – Rail Lots (Former CN/WCL Railroad) 
  South 1st Avenue/East Sherman Avenue/West Thomas Street, Wausau 
  DNR BRRTS # 02-37-587000 
 
Dear Mr. Meurette: 
 
On October 6, 2021, Arcadis U.S. Inc. submitted on the 3M Company’s behalf an interim actions report for the 
southern portion of Lot 2, Railroad Right-of-Way. A technical assistance review fee was received in accordance 
with Wis. Admin. Code Ch. NR 749.04. 
 
The Lot 2 Interim Actions Report (IAR) details plans for removal of likely contaminated soil and placement of a 
clean cover system to prevent direct contact with impacted soils. The Department understands that all excavated 
soils generated from this project will be profiled and disposed of at the Marathon County Landfill located in 
Ringle, Wisconsin. 
 
The Department approves the proposed interim actions at the site. Within 60 days of completing the proposed 
actions, please submit construction documentation. Please include an operation and maintenance plan for the 
cover system in the documentation report. Outlined in the operation and maintenance plan shall outline all 
operation, monitoring, and maintenance activities, from design through case closure under Wis. Admin. Code Ch. 
NR 726. 
 
Thank you for your continued efforts to protect and restore the environment. Please contact me with questions or 
comments regarding this letter. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 
 
 
CC: Mr. Kevin Madson, 3M Company 
 Ms. Trenna Seilheimer, Arcadis U.S. Inc. 
 Ms. Jennine Trask, Arcadis U.S. Inc. 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
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